CHARING CROSS PRECINCT MEETING

MONDAY, 16 AUGUST 2010
CHARING CROSS HOTEL

The meeting opened at 7.30 p.m.

1.
Welcome:
Margaret Hope (Convenor)

2.
Apologies:
Councillor Tony Kay, Danny Caretti; Isabel  St Leon
3.
Attendance:
As per attendance sheets (10 participants) including Councillor Kerryn Sloan
4. Minutes Passed:
The minutes from the previous meeting of 21 June 2010 were accepted 



and passed as a true record. 





Moved: Amelia Fox; Seconded: Brian Greenfield
5.
MOTIONS PASSED/REQUESTS FOR ACTION FOR THE ATTENTION OF COUNCIL:

No matters under this item




6.
UPDATED MATTERS


a)
GRAHAM MEMORIAL CHURCH


The development application/s in this matter has now been referred to an Independent 


Hearing & Assessment Panel. Interested parties wishing to speak at on the matter must 


register with the panel in advance. At this stage, Charing Cross Precinct has not been 


notified of a hearing date.

b)
SUB COMMITTEE: CHARING CROSS PUBS AND RESIDENTS


Julie McAlpin provided a report from the last sub committee meeting. 



· In the future all sub committee meeting will be moved to coincide with the precinct meetings but will be held half an hour before therefore commencing at 7 pm.
· Both hotels have complained of an increase in violent and anti social behaviour attributing the cause to a cocktail of alcohol and drugs.

· Robin Hood Hotel has engaged a new security company.

· Complaints that Charing Cross Pizza is trading in breach of its operating hours and this contributes to the anti social behaviour.


c)
SAFETY COMMITTEE UPDATE


Margaret Hope read out the minutes of the last Safety Committee meeting attended by 


Pat Kenny & Amelia Fox. Matters raised included:
· domestic violence

· youth behaviour

· neighbourhood watch

· drug busts

· 6 new constables have been appointed to Waverley police station

· graffiti prevention and its removal

· school principals forum to be convened in the area twice a year to deal with truancy and anti social behaviour. In this regard, there have been complaints raised regarding students of a local high school who have been swearing at Oxford street mall.

· Reported assaults have decreased in the local area.

· Next meeting at 5.30 pm Tuesday 8 September 2010 at the theatrette in Waverley Library (Amelia & Pat have volunteered to go but open to every one)


d)
COMBINED PRECINCT MEETING
Margaret Hope attended this meeting and provided her report. Matters discussed included:

· Charing Cross Precinct is one of the few in Waverley (it seems) that concerns itself with development applications on a public interest/heritage basis

· Waverley Council is fast running out of money and so will have to consult with rate payers as to what services residents really want and services can be dispensed with

· There is a new mapping system of the Council website which tells you detailed information about all the parcels of land in this local government 

· These meetings are held quarterly.

7.
GENERAL BUSINESS

a)
Resident Boaz Magal wishes to assist Pat Kenny as Traffic Representative for the 


Precinct.


b)
Councillor Kerryn Sloan raised problems with cyclists riding too quickly through Oxford 


Street Mall and was looking at investigating the possibility of redirecting  bicycle traffic 


to Spring Street. The precinct indicated its ‘in principle’ support for this investigation.
The Meeting closed at 8.35pm.
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